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July 31, 2018

The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

I am transmiting a motion for your consideration approving Metro’s report regarding the Waterfront & North Belltown Transit Study, as required by Motion 14970, adopted by Council on October 9, 2017.

The report includes the following as described in Section B of Motion 14970: 
B. The report shall include, but not be limited to:
1. Options for improving service in the area of northwest Belltown currently served by Route 99 and the waterfront north of Columbia Street;
2. Route alignments and other public transportation options that can address multiple goals including travel by residents, employees and visitors; and
3. Partnership opportunities for implementing these improvements.

Projects such as the demolition and replacement of the Alaskan Way Viaduct, reconstruction of surface Alaskan Way, the Promenade and Overlook project, and the Seattle Multimodal Terminal at Colman Dock Project are expected to have substantial impacts that limit transit operations over the next several years. This report presents public transportation options that could be implemented upon the total or substantial completion of major elements of these projects, expected as early as 2021.

The report was developed in consultation with a Waterfront Advisory Group (WAG), and in collaboration with the Seattle Office of the Waterfront and Seattle Department of Transportation, through a public and interagency process to address transit needs on the Seattle Waterfront and north Belltown.  The WAG comprised of stakeholders representing businesses, employers, residents in the Alaskan Way and First Avenue corridors, and partner agencies, and assisted Metro management and staff in developing the recommendations included in the report.

Three key post-construction strategies are identified in the report. First, Route 125 (from Westwood Village) could be extended to the north via First Avenue or Alaskan Way to Broad Street. Second, Routes 1 and 14 (Mt. Baker to Queen Anne) could be shifted from Third Avenue to First Avenue and operate on First between Jackson and Mercer streets, requiring construction of about 0.6 miles of trolley wire from Lenora to Broad streets. Third, an all-new transit service could be created between Pioneer Square and Seattle Center via Alaskan Way.  Metro does not currently have funding for any of these options.  The options are not mutually exclusive and could each be done in partnership with other agencies, institutions, and/or business interests.

It should be noted that as of this report’s transmittal, a free waterfront shuttle, funded by unspent WSDOT Alaskan Way Viaduct Replacement Project parking mitigation funds, has begun service on the Seattle Waterfront. This service is run by a private service whose contract is managed by Commute Seattle. It is currently scheduled to run until October 1, 2018.

The Waterfront & North Belltown Transit Study furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by fostering regional partnerships, developing transit options that reduce environmental impacts, and planning for the growing need for transportation services in this regional destination in the County.

[bookmark: _GoBack]King County’s Equity and Social Justice goals are supported by providing riders who have limited mobility options with recommendations for transit service that improve regional connectivity and access to cultural institutions. 

The recommendations included in the report also further the goals of the Strategic Climate Action Plan by increasing strategies to minimize our region’s carbon footprint through expanding transit services resulting in less vehicle emissions overall. It is estimated that this report required 150 staff hours to produce at a cost of $9,000, with minimal printing costs.

Thank you for your consideration of this motion to approve this report. If you have any questions, please contact Bill Bryant, Managing Director of Service Development, at 206-477-6456, or via email at bill.bryant@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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